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 COATESVILLE AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT 
POLICE DEPARTMENT 

3030 C.G. Zinn Road 

Thorndale, PA 19372 

Police Station (484) 784-9118  

Fax (484) 784-6010    

                              Email police@casdschools.org   
                        

                

 
August 16, 2023 

Good evening CASH and Intermediate HS students and Parents, 

Welcome back to the 2023-2024 SY! I hope your summer was exciting and memorable! We’re excited to have 
everyone back in school. 

Please allow me to take a few minutes to provide information about parking on campus, morning and afternoon 
traffic patterns and traffic restrictions while driving on campus. This information will help you navigate the 
campus safely. 

• The speed limit on campus is 15MPH. We ask all parents dropping off and picking up as well as our 
student drivers to please adhere to the posted speed limit. 

• Please be mindful and yield for students and staff walking on campus, and through the parking lots. 
Mornings and afternoons are very busy and arriving early is highly recommended. 

• Uniformed Police and Safety Officers will be monitoring and directing traffic. For the safety of all, please 
follow the directions of Security and Police personnel. The PA Vehicle Code will be strictly enforced, and 
citations issued to those drivers creating unsafe conditions while on campus.  

• Please DO NOT block any intersections, stop in the roadway, park in a fire or a no standing zone, and 
never drop your student off in the roadway. This is very unsafe.  

• Only authorized and permitted vehicles will be allowed onto the campus. Student drivers must display 
and hang their 2023-2024 parking permit from the rear-view mirror. Be sure to visit the CASD RevTrek site 
to purchase your student parking permit. ALL vehicles parked on campus must be operated by a licensed 
driver, registered, insured, and inspected per PA state laws. Those parking on campus in violation risk 
being ticketed or towed at the owner’s expense.  

• Student drivers shall only park in the Student Parking Lot (Red Lot). Students participating in sports or 
after-school activities are not permitted to park in any other areas of the campus. Those parking in an 
unauthorized parking lot risk being ticketed or towed at the owner’s expense.  

• During dismissal, student drivers shall not exit the student parking lot until all school buses have left 
campus. 
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Coatesville Area Intermediate High School: 

Parents dropping off and picking up at the Intermediate HS shall use the rear Red Raider Road entrance. Please 
utilize 11th Avenue to Foundry Street and make a left into the CAIHS parking lot. The drop off loop is closest to 
the front entrance. Please exit campus the same way. 

Coatesville Area Senior High School: 

Parents dropping off and picking up at CASH shall use the main entrance off Veterans Drive. All CASH students 
shall be dropped off in the Farmhouse lot. Students may follow the walkway and proceed to the rear cafeteria 
entrance of CASH. No vehicles will be permitted past this point.  

On scheduled school days the rear Red Raider Road Gate opens at 6:45am and closes at 8:00am. In the afternoon 
the gate will open at 2:00pm and close at 3:00pm. The gate will remain closed the rest of the day. Please use the 
main entrance off Veterans Drive to access the campus outside of the listed times. 

I have attached our traffic pattern map to assist you. 

Thank you for your time—I know it is a lot of information, so please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any 
questions. 

 
Best, 

 
Chief Frank J. Galbraith 
Director of School & Public Safety 
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